
March 21, 2024

The Honorable Marsha Blackburn
United States Senate
357 Dirksen Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

The Honorable Jon Ossoff
United States Senate
303 Hart Senate Office Building
Washington, DC 20510

Dear Senator Blackburn and Senator Ossoff,

As important conversations surrounding children’s online safety continue in Congress, Internet Works, an
association of small- and medium-sized technology companies, would like to thank you both for your
leadership in finding legislative solutions that tackle the complexity of this important issue. We all share the
same goal of ridding the internet of bad actors and helping victims find justice, and Internet Works appreciates
the approach you have taken as original sponsors of the Revisiting Existing Procedures On Reporting via
Technology (REPORT) Act (S. 474).

We were encouraged by the Senate’s passage of the bill via unanimous consent at the end of last year, and we
are glad the House of Representatives has recognized the need for this critical legislation by marking it up this
week in the Committee on the Judiciary.

Internet Works believes the REPORT Act is an important step in protecting children, supporting victims and
holding offenders accountable, and we are urging House leadership to pass the bill.

We are committed to keeping kids safe online and will work with Congress to achieve that shared goal. We
urge Congress to look at practical, actionable solutions accessible to companies of all sizes. As previously
stated, we also urge Congress to provide additional funding to NCMEC so the agency has the capacity to
digest the increased amount of reviewable material that platforms are obligated to provide.

Once again, Internet Works thanks you for your leadership on this crucial legislation, and we look forward to
continued collaboration in ensuring all kids are safe online.

Respectfully,

Internet Works

https://www.theinternet.works/
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